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School Board Advocate (formerly BillBoard), CASB’s semimonthly newsletter on our advocacy efforts and the latest
developments at the state capitol that impact K–12 education. During the legislative session, we share this newsletter with school
board members, superintendents, legislators, the governor’s office, various statewide organizations, BOCES executive directors
and the Colorado Council of School Board Attorneys.
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Halfway there…and just getting started
  

 
We are more than halfway through the session and things are starting to move much more quickly at the Capitol. Important
decisions are being made, and then un-made, on what seems to be an hourly basis with regard to finance, assessments, student
safety and a myriad of other issues.

https://www.casb.org/domain/76
https://www.casb.org/Page/2
https://www.facebook.com/ColoSchoolBoards
https://twitter.com/CASBConnect
https://www.casb.org/Page/101
https://www.casb.org/domain/74
https://www.casb.org/domain/81
https://vimeo.com/casb
https://www.casb.org/Page/56
https://www.casb.org/site/default.aspx?PageType=14&DomainID=81&ModuleInstanceID=526&PageID=260&ViewID=C83D46AC-74FE-4857-8C9A-5922A80225E2&IsMoreExpandedView=True&GroupByField=&GroupYear=0&GroupMonth=0&Tag=
https://www.casb.org/casb
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Restore Amendment
23 Funding

  
CASB sent a legislative alert
several days ago, urging
members to restore Amendment
23 dollars to the K-12 schools for
which they were intended. Tell
your legislators to support the
$200 million buy down of the
negative factor promised by
Governor Hickenlooper.

  
  

Finance
  

A draft of the proposed school finance act was released this week and
the numbers are less than exciting.  However, we should not assume
this will be the final bill. As reported in Chalkbeat, the bill includes: 

 
An additional $100 million dollars for school districts, which is one-
time money that is not built into the base; 
An additional $38 million allocated to districts according to the
numbers of at-risk students; 
$12 million in additional funding for charter schools authorized by the
state Charter School Institute; and 
An increase of $540,000 for charter school facilities, which will

escalate annually. 

These numbers fall short of the Governor’s request for an additional $200 million and the superintendents’ position statement
asking for an additional $200 million plus $20 million for small rural districts (with under 1,000 students) and $50 million for
students in poverty. 

  
 To justify the low numbers in the proposed school finance act, lawmakers point (at least in part) to Wednesday’s economic
forecast, which confirmed expectations that the state’s economy continues to boom and TABOR refunds will be required. We will
exceed the TABOR limit this year and money will be set aside and refunded in 2016 as citizens file their 2015 tax returns. The
total refund to taxpayers could be as much as $220 million, barring a vote by the public to allow the state to keep the money. 

  
 The $20 million for small rural districts, which was part of the superintendents’ request, will be included as part of a resurrected
Rural Flexibility bill, co-sponsored by Rep. Wilson and Rep. Hamner.  As of press time, the details as to how that funding would be
allocated among rural districts were still being worked out with the bill sponsors. 

  
   
  

Assessments
  

The assessment debate is really heating up. On Tuesday, Governor Hickenlooper announced his support for Senate Bill 215, the
bi-partisan assessment bill sponsored by Sen. Hill and based on the recommendations of the 1202 Standards and Assessment

Taskforce. In its current form, the bill makes small changes to the state assessment
regime but does not go far enough. CASB’s legislative resolutions committee took a “work
to amend” position on SB 215 and CASB’s advocacy team is working hard to advance
legislation, consistent with resolutions adopted at CASB’s 2014 Delegate Assembly,
scaling state testing back to federal minimum requirements and creating an opportunity for
districts to use local assessments for state accountability. Click here to read the bill
summary.

  
 S.B. 223, co-sponsored by Sen. Holbert and Sen. Todd, is creating quite a stir this week.
The bill creates an express right for parents to opt their children out of state and local
assessments and prohibits the state and local districts from imposing any penalties as a
result of that decision. CASB delegates adopted a resolution supporting an opt-out without
consequence for local districts this fall but our legislative committee voted to "work to
amend" the bill over concerns regarding the scope/impact of the right of parents to opt out
of local assessments and the impact on local control. Click here to read the bill summary.

   
  

 
Student Safety

  
There was considerable debate this week around important issues related to student safety, sparked by the introduction of S.B.
213, which would waive governmental immunity for certain incidents of school violence. In essence, the bill would allow the
victims of school violence to sue for damages and force districts to provide information about the incident. The bill was drafted
with input from the parents of Claire Davis, a 17-year-old Arapahoe High School senior killed by a fellow student, and has the bi-
partisan support of the leadership in both houses. Though CASB has serious concerns with the scope and impact of the bill, our
committee took a “work to amend” position at this time and we are working with a coalition of stakeholders to address the issue
raised by this bill. Click here to read the bill summary.

  
  

http://capitolcontact.com/layout3.php?url=704-OZKy8uAd9eUmbwYi
http://capitolcontact.com/layout3.php?url=704-OZKy8uAd9eUmbwYi
http://co.chalkbeat.org/2015/03/19/first-draft-of-2015-16-school-funding-bill-starts-circulating/#.VQx7Bim4k19
http://www.co-case.org/?page=SupePositionStmt
https://docs.google.com/a/state.co.us/file/d/0B8926UIVO3_zVTRkLUZocWtILVE/edit?pli=1
https://www.casb.org/cms/lib/CO01923145/Centricity/Domain/96/2014%20Final%20Resolutions.pdf
http://www.leg.state.co.us/clics/clics2015a/csl.nsf/fsbillcont/77B734DF838D2CE087257E03008125B0?Open&file=215_01.pdf
http://www.leg.state.co.us/clics/clics2015a/csl.nsf/fsbillcont/58D579A4289AA16887257DCE006CEBCD?Open&file=223_01.pdf
http://www.leg.state.co.us/clics/clics2015a/csl.nsf/fsbillcont/9EF0369A13EF54AD87257DE000603C2E?Open&file=213_01.pdf
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Bills to Watch
 
House Education Committee, March 23 at 1:30 p.m.

HB 15-1165 SCHOOLS’ USE OF AMERICAN INDIAN MASCOTS
—Reps. Melton (D) and Salazar (D), Sen. Ulibarri (D).  The bill
establishes the subcommittee for the consideration of the use of
American Indian mascots by public schools and requires the
subcommittee to evaluate and approve or disapprove the use of
American Indian mascots by public schools and public institutions of
higher education within the state. If a public school receives notice
from the subcommittee that the school's use of an American Indian
mascot has been disapproved, the public school shall cease using
the mascot on or before the date 2 years following such notice. 
CASB Position: Monitor

  
HB 15-1196 CO FLEX ACCOUNTS FOR EDUCATION SERVICES—Rep. Lundeen (R) and Sen. Hill (R). The bill
creates the Colorado flexible lifetime learning expenditures account program (C-FLEX program) to enable a
parent, by directing the use of public moneys deposited to a savings account (C-FLEX account), to select the
educational programs and services that most effectively meet the needs of the parent's child who is an eligible
student. CASB Position: Oppose

 
Senate Education Committee, March 26 at 1:30 p.m.

SB 15-216 SCHOOL DISTRICT EXCLUSIVE CHARTERING AUTHORITY– Rep. Fields (D) and Sen. Hill (R). 
Under existing law, the state board of education (state board) must grant exclusive authority to a school district to
authorize charter schools located within the geographic boundaries of the school district (exclusive chartering
authority) if the school district meets specified requirements.  The state charter school institute (institute) cannot
authorize an institute charter school within the boundaries of a school district that has exclusive chartering
authority without the school district's consent. CASB Position: Oppose

 

 

Things are happening quickly and we need your voice! 
 
Now is the time to stay engaged with your legislators. Call or email them about the bills and issues that are of importance to you
and your school district. Click here to contact your legislators.

  
 Click here for a full list of the bills CASB is tracking and, as always, please contact Jane Urschel or Michelle Murphy with any
questions or concerns.

  

 

ESEA Reauthorization
 
CASB created a new page of useful resources on the status of the Elementary and
Secondary Education Act (ESEA), which was last reauthorized as No Child Left Behind
(NCLB), and is now working its way through Congress.  
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Fax
303-832-1086

Advancing excellence in public education through effective leadership by locally elected boards of
education.
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